## HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING AUGUST 19,1985

Mayor Gertrude Bean opened the Aug. 19,1985, Haymarket Town Council Meeting promptly at 8 p.m. with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. All Council Members were present.

Minutes of the July meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$15,145.60 in the General Account and \$746.34 in Revenue Sharing at the end of July.

## BUSINESS LICENSES:

There were quite a few present in Town Hall seeking Business licenses. Those granted went to;

#Dr. John W. Michell, Jr. and Dr. Roy R. Cioletti received theirs for Pediatrics, they will be in the same office as Dr. Gilbert Irwin. The motion on this was made by Councilwoman Terri Freeborn, seconded by Councilman Fewell Melton, and approved.

#Mr. Melton made a motion to grant David Palmer one for a Used Car Dealership at 15161 Washington St., to be known as Town and Country Auto Sales. Councilman James Gossom seconded the motion and it was approved.

# A motion was made by Terri Freeborn to grant Dwight James and John Beiler a business license to operate Holladay's Market. This was seconded by Councilman William Utz and approved.

#Mrs Freeborn made a motion to grant a business license to P.W. H. HEALTH SERVICES, INC., to be located also in Dr. Irwin's office. This was seconded by Mr. Melton and approved.

# Lynda Farr received a business license to operate a Beauty Salon at 6704 Jefferson St. The motion on this was made by Mr. Melton, seconded by Mr. Gossom and unaimously approved in a roll call vote. Councilman Richard Bird mentioned to Alan Gossom that an inspection would be needed and suggested contacting John Berger to do it.

## THANKS

Barbara Tracy from the Gainesville Elementary School was present and thanked everyone for the help they have given the School for their upcoming 50th year celebration and invited the Mayor and members of Council to attend.

## COUNCIL MEMBERS

Mrs Freeborn asked Attorney Smith if their was any report on the delinquent taxes his office is working on for the Town?Mr. Smith did not hve one at the time but will send a written report.

#Richard Bird had not checked on the Gas Refund Tax yet but will do so.

#Mr. Bird also informed everyone present that all gas tanks that are underground must be registered, this law went into effect on Aug. 5, 1985 and as of May 7, 1986, new tanks must be of a certain design, etc. #Councilman Utz stated he has had complaints about motor bikes makin loud noises near homes in Town at night. Mr. Bird informed him that the Town's Ordinances have to be brought up to date concerning them.

MAYOR'S REPORT

Mayor Gertrude Bean reported on the Liability and the Errors and Ommis - ions Insurance. Ratcliffe Ins. Co. did not have one at this time but plan to keep working on it. The Virginia Municipal League had Slexander & Alexander Ins. Co. contact us, some of our insurance policies have been sent to them to receive a quote on a package deal and sh expects an answer soon.

SIGN PERMITS

Alan Gossom was going to contact Dennis Wrye about several signs he wants to put on buildings, one is to be put on the Old Post Office Building, another on the Beauty Salon on Jefferson St.

TOWN ATTORNEY

Mr. Smith notified Council that bids to be taken on the Trash Contract did not have to be advertised but probally should be.

WORK SESSION

Mr. Bird asked to have a work session to work on the Ordinances on Monday night, Aug. 26, at 7 p.m. This was approved by Council.

With no further business, the Aug. meeting adjourned at 8;40 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK